Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
Florida Real Estate Commission
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Florida Real Estate Commission has issued an order disposing of the petition for declaratory statement filed by Kevin Coumes on behalf of the Hybrid Agent Gold Coast brokered by eXp Realty, LLC on May 18, 2022. The following is a summary of the agency's disposition of the petition: The Notice of Petition for Declaratory Statement was published in Volume 48, No. 103, of the May 26, 2022, issue of the Florida Administrative Register. The Petitioner sought the Commission’s opinion as to whether certain “advertising slogans” may be used for Petitioner’s plans to advertise a “buyer’s rebate on the radio and metro bus/cargo van.” Petitioner asks, “Does FREC view my description of use as legal for the public?” The Florida Real Estate Commission considered the Petition at a duly-noticed public meeting held on June 15, 2022, Orlando, Florida. The Commission’s Order was filed on July 12, 2022. The Commission denied the Petition stating that rather than requesting a statement as to the application of a specific statute or rule to Petitioner’s specific circumstances, it is obvious Petitioner is seeking legal advice on a general matter, without pleading any specific facts, details, or circumstances, therefore the Petition is denied.

Please refer all comments to: Giuvanna Corona, Executive Director, Florida Real Estate Commission, 400 W. Robinson Street, #N801, Orlando, FL 32801, Giuvanna.Corona@myfloridalicense.com.
